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An Empty Campus is Full of Opportunity 

 Campus Projects Heat Up During Summer Vacation 

As we wrap up another school year, the work to prepare for the next school year begins. With teachers 

and students away on summer break, custodians, maintenance professionals, and administrators begin 

the frantic race to clean and fix everything that broke during the school year.  

Some districts are working to open new campuses, while others are working to overhaul existing ones. 

Things like fresh paint, carpet, and furniture are just a few of the things districts work on to get ready for 

the kids in August. 

While most of these projects have been planned months in advance, sometimes other opportunities 

present themselves to do upgrades that may not have been on the plan for the summer.  

Here are three projects you can consider doing at your campuses while the students and teachers are 

away on summer break that you might not have thought about.  

 1. Upgrade That Hard to Reach Lighting. 

Whole campus or multi-campus lighting upgrade projects are one of the fastest ways to reduce energy 

consumption and improve the look of the campus. 

However, these projects take lots of time and money to execute and if they aren ’t a part of the summer 

spruce up plans, then it’s not likely your district is going to be interested in starting a retrofit project this 

late in the game. 

“Not only the quality but also the quantity of electrical lighting has a 
significant positive correlation with the pupils’ learning progress.” 

However, think about what is a part of the plan and if any lighting could be updated while other things 

are being done.  For example- maybe your district is replacing ceiling tiles in a cafeteria or other high 

ceiling area of a campus– why not consider doing some LED lamp upgrades at the same time while the 

lifts and manpower are there? 



Or, maybe the high school swimming pool needs to the drained. Why not  replace the lighting in the 

pool with LED’s while the water is gone. 

Thinking a few things like this through and combining some small lighting upgrades with other bigger 

projects could save lots of money in the long run! 

 2. Get Construction Grade Lighting Audits 

The summer break is a perfect time to do construction-grade lighting audits to help build plans for 

bigger upgrade projects to be completed at later dates. 

The empty hallways and classrooms mean that auditors can get everything counted and cataloged 

without having to navigate students and staff. 

“Study revealed a 16% impact of school design on students’ learning rates.” 

 3. Calibrate and Level Set Building Controls 

The summer breaks can provide a perfect time to come in and calibrate, and level set HVAC, as well as 

lighting controls on the campuses. These projects are perfect for the summer break because lights 

turning on and off and HVAC systems testing won ’t disrupt teachers and students. 

Additionally, the hottest months of the year can really put all the systems to the test and help you really 

make sure your campuses are ready for the upcoming school year.  

So don’t let the dog days of summer get you dogged. Think about combining some simple, low cost, 

projects with other bigger projects and get more done over the summer break, so you can relax when 

the kids get back! 

 FSG can help with all of these types of projects and more!  

FSG is the CES/AEPA contract holder for Educational LED lighting products. Visit the FSG and AEPA page to see 
how we are able to provide access to products from many major manufacturers and provide turnkey services, 
all at competitive pricing for members of the AEPA Co-op.  

 

 

Facility Solutions Group 
For more than thirty-five years, our teams of experienced professionals have been 

designing, fabricating, installing, maintaining, and servicing turn-key solutions for 

customers in a wide variety of industries. Our clients include large property owners and managers, 

commercial business, retail chains, general contractors, property developers, healthcare, financial, hospitality, 

educational, government entities, ESCO’s, industrial, high-end residential, and individual consumers. 

 

Sources: https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S0360132315000700   |   Sciencedirect.com 

https://www1.fsgi.com/lighting/
https://www1.fsgi.com/aepa?utm_source=fsgi&utm_medium=blog&utm_campaign=summerbreak
https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S0360132315000700
https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S0360132315000700
https://www1.fsgi.com/author/fsg/


NEW/RECENT CONTRACT AWARDS: 

 

RFP 2019-027 Playground, Recreational and Water Park 
Equipment - Design, Installation, Replacement Parts, 

Removal and Site Preparation   

• Lone Mountain • Norcon •AK Sales • Hansen & Prezzano 
Builders • School Equipment • Exerplay 

RFP 2019-028 Running Track and Court Surfaces - Design, 
Materials, Installation, and Maintenance  

• Lone Mountain • Norcon •AK Sales • Robert Cohen 

RFP 2019-029  Natural or Synthetic Turf - Design, 
Materials, Installation, Repair and Renovation  

• Lone Mountain • Westwind Landscape •AK Sales • Accent 
Landscape • Cassidy Landscaping 

 

UPCOMING PUBLICLY COMPETED SOLICITATIONS: 

The following is a list of the Requests for Proposals advertised 

 

RFP 2019-036–“School Business Office Management” (new 
category) – awards will be made in mid-July. 

Calendar & Events 

July 2019  
SUN  MON  TUE  WED  THU  FRI  SAT  

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30 31       

        

INDEPENDENCE DAY  July 4th 

CES OFFICES CLOSED!  July 5th 

NMSBA LEADERSHIP RETREAT July 12-13th 

MCL Elegante Hotel, Ruidoso, NM     INFO: Here 

For school board members, superintendents and school personnel. 

NMML MUNICIPAL COURT STAFF CONFERENCE  July 17-19th 

Embassy Suites, Albuquerque, NM   INFO: Here 

NATIONAL ICE CREAM DAY!  July 21st 

NMCEL SUMMER CONFERENCE  July 23-26th 

Embassy Suites, Albuquerque, NM   INFO: Here 

CES EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING July 24th 

 

Procurement News 

 

 

If you know of relevant events or would like yours in our next 

Newsletter please email: Angelina@ces.org  

Tip of the Month 

 When making a large custom purchase, whether goods or services, and timeline is crucial (e.g., by end of 

fiscal year), make sure the Vendor is asked to provide a guaranteed delivery date within their quote!   

FOR DIRECTION FROM PSFA REGARDING USE OF CES CONTRACTS, AND FOR AN  

APPROVED LIST OF VENDORS BY TYPE OF SCHOOL SECURITY PROJECT, VISIT:  

HTTPS://TINYURL.COM/PSFA-CES-SECURITYPROJECTS 

http://www.nmsba.org/category/conferences/
https://nmml.org/municipal-court-staff-conference-exhibitor-registration/
http://www.nmcel.org/conference-information
HTTPS://TINYURL.COM/PSFA-CES-SECURITYPROJECTS








CES Contact Info 
Jim Barentine  

Director for Southern Services  

Email: Jim@ces.org  

Phone: 575.646.5965  

Fax: 866.877.0629  

 

Kelly Bassham  

Business Office Specialist  

Email: Kelly@ces.org  

Phone: Ext 135  

 

Paul Benoit  

Manager Northern Services, REAP  

Email: Paul@ces.org  

Phone: 575.562.2922  

Fax: 575.562.2523  

 

Minnie Bresler  

Receptionist  

Email: Minnie@ces.org  

Phone: Ext 101  

 

Adela Chavez  

Ancillary Admin Assistant  

Email: adela@ces.org  

Phone: Ext 111  

 

David Chavez  

Executive Director 

Email: David@ces.org  

Phone: Ext 109  

 

Trish Delicino  

Payroll Specialist  

Email: Trish@ces.org  

Phone: Ext 122  

 

Elizabeth Diaz  

Member Service Representative  

Email: ediaz@ces.org  

Phone: Ext 115  

Fax: 505.715.5822  

 

Holly Goodall  

Member Service Representative  

Email: hgoodall@ces.org  

Phone: Ext 104  

Fax: 505.715.5826  

 

Diane Hajek  

Member Service Representative  

Email: dhajek@ces.org  

Phone: Ext 137 

Fax: 505.715.5826  

 

Kim Lanoy -Sandoval  

SITE Senior Trainer  

Email: kim@ces.org 

Phone: 505.385.0363  

 

Angelina Malone  

Social Media & Admin Assistant  

Email: Angelina@ces.org  

Phone: 575.646.5965  

 

Margaret Mikelson  

Member Service Representative  

Email: Margaret@ces.org  

Phone: Ext 126 

Fax: 505.715.5824  

 

Karen Morris  

Member Service Representative  

Email: Karen@ces.org  

Phone: Ext 107 

Fax: 505.715.5823  

 

Leslie Neely  

Executive Admin Assistant  

Email: Leslie@ces.org  

Phone: Ext 127 

 

Lori O'Rourke  

Business Services Coordinator  

Email: Lori@ces.org  

Phone: Ext 128 

 

Natasha Orona  

Financial Specialist/Collections  

Email: Natasha@ces.org  

Phone: Ext 106 

 

Pam Reed  

Member Service Representative  

Email: Pam@ces.org 

Phone: Ext 125 

Fax: 505.715.5821  

 

Lisa Romo  

Procurement Admin Assistant  

Email: lromo@ces.org  

Phone: Ext 116 

 

Gustavo Rossell  

Procurement Manager  

Email: Gustavo@ces.org  

Phone: Ext 117  

 

Elena Salazar  

SITE Coordinator  

Email: elena@ces.org  

Phone: Ext 136  

Fax: 505.344.9343  

 

Brad Schroeder  

IT Manager 

Email: Brad@ces.org  

Phone: Ext 114  

 

Jacklyn Serrano  

Member Service Representative  

Email: Jacklyn@ces.org  

Phone: Ext 134  

Fax: 505.715.5826  

  

Robin Strauser  

Deputy Executive Director  

Email: Robin@ces.org  

Phone: Ext 108  

  

Anne Tafoya  

Director of Ancillary Services  

Email: Atafoya@ces.org  

Phone: Ext 103  

 

Teri Thelemaque  

Ancillary Admin Assistant  

Email: teri@ces.org  

Phone: Ext 119  

 

John Tortelli  

Procurement & Contract Specialist  

Email: Johnt@ces.org  

Phone: Ext 129  

 

Gary Tripp  

Human Resources Director  

Email: gary@ces.org  

Phone: Ext 112  

  

Joe Valencia  

Procurement & Contract Specialist  

Email: Joe@ces.org  

Phone: Ext 124  

Address: 4216 Balloon Park Road NE, Albuquerque NM, 87109 | Office: 505.344.5470  Fax: 505.344.9343 


